RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

August 13, 2009

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the conference room on August 13, 2009. Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 2:45.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jennifer Wiseman, Dawn Stith, Karen Arant, Annette Reesor and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

The committee recognized the following visitors:  Carlena Sheeran and Stephanie Lucas.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the May 14, May 29 and July meetings.  Ms. Stith made a motion to approve the minutes. Ms. Wiseman seconded the motion. Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

The May, June and July Financial Reports were reviewed by the committee.

ACCIDENT REPORTS

The committee reviewed May accident reports.  There were four accidents on the playground, three on the parking lot, two during Field Day, one in the restroom and three at the Freeman Lake field trip.

COMMITTEE REPORTING SCHEDULE 09-10

The committee discussed and revised the schedule for committee reporting, as attached.

APPROVAL TO LET PTA HANDLE BOOK FAIR MONIES

The committee discussed the advantages of letting the PTA handle the book fair monies.  Ms. Yates stated that the PTA had already agreed to do so, and that this was the desire of the librarian, Pam Johns.  Committee approved the change, as indicated by signatures.

NEW HIRES

The committee discussed the newly hired employees as follows:  Stephanie Lucas – ½ time Assistant Principal and ½ time Counselor; Helene Harris – ½ time Counselor and ½ time Title I; Toneau Heath and Brandy Kenny – Resource teachers.  Ms. Reesor made a motion to approve the new hires; Ms. Arant seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

SBDM ANNUAL REPORT

The committee discussed and revised the SBDM Annual Report for 2008-2009.  Ms. Stith suggested that we make an addition to the monthly agenda to discuss the school’s successes and goals.

OTHER BUSINESS

Ms Wiseman suggested that we send notices out to parents a few weeks after school starts each year that would highlight some of the items in our handbook that need the most attention.  These would include dress code, parent drop off time and suggesting that parents set up appointments rather than coming straight to classrooms.  Mr. Coffey suggested that parents also need a reminder that according to child nutrition guidelines, restaurant food is not to be brought to students during school lunchtime.

Ms. Stith asked about the SAAC’s Review.  Mr. Coffey explained that they will let us know in advance who they will be interviewing and that they will interview a few teachers during their planning periods.  They will be here September 23 and 24.

Ms. Arant mentioned that the Everyday Math adoption is somewhat complicated and teachers are stressed.  It is quite overwhelming.  Mr. Coffey suggested that support groups be formed between teams and schools.

ADJOURNMENT 

Ms. Reesor made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Wiseman seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 4:05.
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